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Continuing Commitment to Excellence   

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of approving the First Amendment to the Agreement with 
Tetra Tech to modify the compensation from $100,000 to $166,000 for 
support with the FEMA Public Assistance recovery program.   

Date: July 7, 2023 
 

 
Following the impacts of Hurricane Ian, the State of Florida received a major Disaster 
Declaration on September 29, 2022 and FEMA allocated resources for affected 
communities to respond and recover.  In October 2022, the City signed an agreement with 
Tetra Tech, Inc to provide the City support with the FEMA Public Assistance recovery 
program.  The agreement allowed for an initial not-to-exceed amount up to $100,000.  With 
the extensive damage and recovery needed from Hurricane Ian, Tetra Tech has informed 
the City that additional funding is required in order to complete the project. 

Tetra Tech has requested that the not-to-exceed Agreement amount be amended to 
provide that an additional $66,000 will be added to the original amount of $100,000 
making the total compensation paid to Contractor the not to exceed amount of $166,000. 

Staff request the City Council approve the First Amendment to the Agreement with Tetra 
Tech, Inc to modify the compensation from $100,000 to $166,000 for support with the 
FEMA Public Assistance recovery program.  If approved, the additional expenditure will be 
taken from our contingency fund.  Keep in in that these recovery costs are also eligible for 
reimbursement from FEMA. 
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COOPERATIVE PURCHASING AGREEMENT
BETWEEN

CITY OF SOUTH DAYTONA, FLORIDA
AND TETRA TECH, INC.

FIRST AMENDMENT 

THIS FIRST AMENDMENT is made and entered into this   day of     , 2023, 
by and between the City of South Daytona, a municipal corporation of the State of Florida (“City”) and Tetra Tech, 
Inc., a Delaware company registered to do business in Florida, (“Contractor”).

WHEREAS, City and Contractor have entered into an Agreement to provide the City support with the FEMA
Public Assistance recovery program with an initial not-to-exceed amount of $100,000.00; and 

WHEREAS, City and Contractor desire to amend said Agreement to increase the not-to-exceed amount; and

NOW THEREFORE, the parties hereto in consideration of the mutual covenants herein recited, hereby agree 
as follows:

The not-to-exceed Agreement amount is hereby amended to provide that an additional $66,000.00 will be 
added to the original amount of $100,000.00 making the total compensation paid to Contractor the not to exceed 
amount of $166,000.00.

Except as herein amended, the Agreement dated October 10, 2022 shall remain in full force and effect. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties have caused this Amendment to be executed on the date first above 
written.

TETRA TECH, INC. CITY OF SOUTH DAYTONA, FLORIDA

Signature: Signature: 

Name: Name: 

Title: Title: 

Date: Date: 
























































